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Please Note:  
It is important that all visitors to the school, including visiting parents, 

sign in at the front office. This includes visits to your childõs classroom.  

This is a requirement as per the Pingelly Primary School Handbook, as 

a Duty of Care  towards our students.  

 

ADVANCE NOTICE - MARK YOU CALENDARS NOW 
 

A  Professional Development Day is planned for staff on Monday 3 August.  
 

There will be NO SCHOOL for students. 

 

If you are facing tough challenges, talk to your 

school. 

Regular attendance at school matters 

for doing well in school and life. 

An AUTHORISED ABSENCE is an  
absence where the reason provided by 
the parent is considered to be legitimate 

and deemed acceptable by the  
principal. 

ATTENDANCE ADVISORY PANELS 

Cases of persistent student absence will now be referred to an  

Attendance Advisory Panel (AAP). The AAP will give the students and 

their parents an opportunity to be heard and consider whether the  

persistent absence places the student at risk of harm and/or what other 

elements of risk to the studentõs wellbeing may be indicated by  

persistent absence from school.  
 

The AAP will be established if a studentõs attendance rate is less than 

60%. 
 

Your childõs attendance percentage rate is available through the  

Office at any time.  

SMS messaging  
The school has recently introduced SMS  
messaging as an easy and quick way to  
manage our attendances. 
If your child will be away from school   
please text the school before 9.15am, on  
0437 884 983 with the childôs name and 
reason for not attending.  It is that simple!  
Save this number in your phone contacts 
under Pingelly PS so you know when you 
receive a message from the school. 
This number can only send and receive text. 
If you need to speak to someone at the 
school, please call 9887 1061. 
Each day SMS messages will also be sent to 
the parents/carers of children who are absent without explanation.  
Parents are asked to respond to these messages immediately. 

DAILY DAILY   
ATTENDANCEATTENDANCE  

Pingelly PS records 
show that Fred is 
absent Mon 25/5/15. 
Pls reply SMS or Ph 
98871061 stu name 
and reason. 

Donôt forget the Book Fair!! June 10, 11 and 12. 
All profits go towards purchasing new books for your library! 
Come in and have a browse and support your school. 

A huge THANK YOU to  

Mrs Catherine Hughes who very kindly 
donated two sets of netball shirts and 

bibs to the school for use by the  
netballers at next weekôs  

Winter Carnival in Beverley!! 
Our netball girls will look fabulous in 

their new kit!  

 
 

¶  20g butter 

¶  1 brown onion, sliced 

¶  3 bacon rashers, chopped 

¶  200g cup mushrooms, sliced 

¶  80g baby spinach 

¶  1/4 cup chopped basil 

¶  250g cherry tomatoes, halved 

¶  8 eggs 

¶ 1/2 cup finely grated parmesan 
 
1. Preheat grill on high. Melt butter in a 20cm (base) heavy-based 
 flameproof frying pan over medium heat. 
 

2. Cook sliced brown onion and chopped shortcut bacon rashers for 
 5 minutes or until browned. Add sliced cup mushrooms. 
 Cook, stirring, for 5 minutes or until softened. 
 

3. Add baby spinach, chopped basil and halved cherry tomatoes. 
 Reduce heat to low. 
 

4. Whisk 8 eggs and finely grated parmesan together. Season. Pour 
 over vegetable mixture in pan. Lift and tilt pan to spread egg 
 mixture evenly. Cook for 8 to 10 minutes or until frittata is 
 almost set. 
 

5. Place pan under grill. Grill for 5 minutes or until just set and light 
 golden. Stand for 2 minutes before sliding onto a plate. Cut 
 into wedges. Cool. Refrigerate for up to 2 days. 

Bacon Spinach & Tomato Frittata 



Wednesday June 10 - Friday June 12  
 

The theme of this yearõs Scholastic Book Fair is Kings, Queens and Castles. 

The fair will run from Wednesday June 10 until Friday June 12.  

It is open between  

8.30am and 3.30pm Wednesday and Thursday  

8.30am - 11.30am Friday  
The P&C is hosting a ñdress up as your favourite book characterò parade on Thursday 11 
June. This is in conjunction with the Scholastic Book Fair in the library.   

All students are encouraged to make an effort to dress up, with prizes being awarded to the 

best costumes in each class.  This can be a good opportunity for parents to talk to kids about books they have read, 
their favourite book or character and then create a simple costume around that character.  Remind kids that comic 

book characters, nursery rhymes, fairy tale and superhero characters all originated from books.  Costumes do not 
need to be elaborate -  make use of the local op shop, friends and family or pull out bits and pieces from the back of 

your cupboard!  The dress up will be a gold coin donation to the P&C.  A parade will be held in the undercover area 

on Thursday morning at 9am and parents are invited to attend to see the kidôs creations. 

Congratulations to Congratulations to FalconsFalcons   --  winners of the Faction Crosswinners of the Faction Cross--Country held Country held 

at Pingelly on Friday 22 May.at Pingelly on Friday 22 May. 

What an hilarious presentation of Aaron 
Blabeyôs book óThe Brothers Quibbleô by 
local actors at the National Simultaneous 
Storybook Reading session on Wednesday. 
A huge thank you to the  
 Narrator   Trevor Keates  
 Mother  Noel Cowcher  
 Father   Bev Giles  
 Grandma   Susie Keates  
 Spalding   Natalie Ord  
 Bunny   Jan OôBrien 
 
The audience loved the live 

performance! 
 

WELL DONE! 
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SCHOOL  POINTS 

Pingelly 295 

Beverley 291 

York Blue 235 

York Gold 219 

Brookton 211 

AGE NAME PLACE 

8 yrs/under 
boys 

Hamish Sewell Champion 

8 yrs/under 
girls  

Fleur Parsons 3rd 

Kate Cousins 4th 

10 yrs/under 
girls  

Cassie Graham 3rd 

Gabrielle Cousins 4th 

11+yrs/under 
boys  

Jay Sewell Champion 

Josh Paterson 2nd 

Sophie Blechynden Champion 11+ yrs/under 
girls 

Asha Parsons 3rd 

  

Well done to Pingelly Primary School who Well done to Pingelly Primary School who 
were successful in bringing home the were successful in bringing home the   
Primary Championship Shield from the Primary Championship Shield from the   
Interschool crossInterschool cross--country carnival on country carnival on   

Friday.Friday.  

Interschool Cross Country ResultsInterschool Cross Country Results  
Our school is currently in the process of  

developing a webpage which will enable access 

online and through mobile devices.  
 

Once up and running, the website will give you 

immediate access to newsletters, the schoolõs  

calendar of events, handbooks and school  

policies.  

There will be useful links to various educational 

and local government websites and information 

about meetings, rosters etc within the school. 
 

Hopefully the webpage will negate the need for 

duplicating services such as printing or emailing 

newsletters, and sending out notes. Parents and 

carers can simply log on to the website for the 

very latest information. 

We will keep you posted as to when the webpage 

is ready to be accessed. 

SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING NEXT MONDAY 

Here is your opportunity!  

Make sure you contact your school council  

representative if you have anything you would 

like discussed at the meeting. 


